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During the recently completed PBC West African tour of Liberia, Sierra 
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Tomorrow, the Commission will convene its third Annual Session to 
discuss the topic of Transitions. That meeting represents an important 
opportunity for the Commission to strengthen its relations with key 
partners.  
 
I wish to invite all Council members to actively participate in the 
discussion, particularly in view of the relevance of the topic for the 
Council’s deliberations during the formation, review and drawdown of 
peacekeeping operations and special political missions mandates. In this 
connection, I wish to thank the decision of the President of the Security 
Council to attend the closing session.  
 
As stated earlier it is my intention to further strengthen the relations 
between the commission and the African Union as the Union is one of 
PBC's key strategic partners, and I plan to visit their headquarters in the 
second part of the year. 
 
Mr. President, 
 
Partnerships also include the cooperation between PBC, General 
Assembly, Security Council and ECOSOC. I look forward to the Informal 
Interactive Dialogue that the President of the Security Council has 
organized for this morning, as well as to the joint event of ECOSOC and 
PBC scheduled for this coming Friday. This is truly a “Peacebuilding 
week”. For what we hope will be a historic peace building year. 
 
Fourthly, and finally, Mr. President, working methods. Ten years after 
the creation of the PBC, Member States are calling for a more effective 
and efficient Commission. To be able to fulfil its advisory role according 
to the General Assembly and Security Council, and ultimately to be able 
to assist countries affected by conflict, the PBC needs to consider 
diversifying its working methods to enhance its efficiency and flexibility. 
 
 It is my intention to dedicate the second half of the tenth session to 
convening discussions in the Organizational Committee on revising the 
provisional rules of the procedure of the PBC and exploring options to 
diversify its  working methods.  
 
We need to consider going beyond the rigid mechanisms of country 
configurations and be ready to respond, in a flexible way to any request 
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of interested countries in accordance with the relevant provisions while  
maintaining national ownership and leadership in peacebuilding.  
 
We need to be able to consider cross-cutting and thematic issues. Most 


